Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 16 January 2013 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 


Councillor: D Kimbley (Vice-Chairman)
Councillors: S Homer and Mrs. J Tudor
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
770. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Snelson and District Cllr. McCardle.
771. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor declared an interest in 777a.
772. MINUTES: 
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor requested an amendment to 769 (Any other Business) in the minutes, which should have read “suggested 16 foot gates at the front” as opposed to “approved a 16 foot gate at the front”.
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 14 November 2012, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.
773. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Declarations of interest

Brandon Lewis had responded to Gavin Williamson MP’s request for clarification. It was agreed the letter would be circulated and then filed with the minutes. A brief discussion followed during which Cllr. Kimbley shared the knowledge gained during the recent District Council training event. In summary, if an interest has been declared in the annual declaration there is no need to declare that interest in meetings, however it would probably be considered best practice to do so. Power point slides of the training event had been received from the District Council. It was agreed these would be circulated with the letter.
It was agreed that planning issues would be the main reason for judgment to be made.

b. Six Ashes Road – drainage/flooding
The Clerk had requested an update from Brian Wilding at Highways, however no response had been received. Cllr. Kimbley explained that he had cleared the drain outside his house which had cleared the flood created from water running down Six Ashes Road.

c. Six Ashes Road – A Boards – 
The Clerk had requested Highways review these boards however no response has been received.

d. Gospel Ash Methodist Church
Tom Butler had confirmed that a decision had been taken to cease worship at the Methodist church from 23 December 2012. He had confirmed that the Community room would remain available for use until the summer of 2013.
e. Abbotts Fall
An email had been sent to Lucy Macdonald who would arrange for a site visit, however suspected it would fall within permitted development.

f. Street Lighting
It was agreed that at the current time, no consideration should be given to the dimming or switching off of street lights.
774. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
Several potholes at the bottom of Church Lane had been reported. It was noted that these had been repaired.
Cllr. Mrs. Tudor raised concerns over potholes near the Red Lion.

Cllr. Mrs. Tudor reported she had spoken to Phil Spruce at Highways on behalf of Paul Slater about gates on the field next to the Red Lion. He was happy with the proposals. Cllr. Mrs. Tudor also spoke to Sarah Poxon at the District Council, who advised that as the original application had been submitted over 12 months ago a new application would be needed to alter the original consent. When discussed with Paul Slater the possibility of sliding gates was discussed.
775. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall – Cllr. Mrs. Tudor reported that the committee were to meet the following week. Cllr. Kimbley reported that he understood grant applications had been made. It is believed that these are likely to be approved as no previous applications had been made. Final paperwork is to be submitted. 
Cllr. Kimbley explained that the School are to shortly undertake further building work. As such, a suggestion had been made that the builders may be able to provide a competitive quote for the village hall work.
Corbett School – Nothing to report.
Church of the Holy Cross – Nothing to report.
776. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public present.
777. FINANCE
a. Budget and precept 2013-14
The accounts for the 9 months to 31 December 2012 were reviewed, as was the proposed budget. The Clerk informed the meeting of a change in the method of calculation of the precept and informed those present that the grant payable by South Staffordshire Council was anticipated to be £1,017.
A precept of £4,500 in line with the approved budget was proposed and agreed unanimously. Therefore, after taking into account the proposed grant, a precept of £3,483 should be requested from the District Council.
b. Cheques 
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Kimbley and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Tudor.
i. Gospel Ash Methodist Church In lieu of room hire   £ 10.00 
ii. Clerk



    Salary & expenses  
  £500.00 

iii. HM Revenue & Customs
    PAYE

    £69.60


778. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received:
i. Staffordshire Council – Consultation re Tom Lane Quarry – a discussion was held in respect of concerns around the consultation and proposed developments. It was agreed that the Clerk should consult with Cllr. Snelson and Cllr. Mrs. Humphries prior to submitting the Council’s response.
b. Received and responded to:
i. PA/12/00990/FUL Alterations to recently constructed junior golf course (major application), Halfpenny Green Golf Club, New Road, Swindon, Dudley, South Staffordshire DY3 4PP – No objection.
The Clerk was in receipt of a letter and proposed plans for retirement bungalows on land owned by Mrs. Naylor of 19 Six Ashes Road. A brief discussion followed. The Clerk agreed to contact the proposed developers to explain that unfortunately the Parish Council cannot comment, however guidance could be obtained from the District Council.

It was reported that flyers had been posted through doors in the village advertising a new gym facility at Halfpenny Green golf club. The Clerk agreed to speak to Planning Enforcement and Control to determine whether permission for this had been granted as part of the original application.
779. AIRFIELD MATTERS
A meeting of the Consultative Committee took place in December. The 2012 movements are slightly down on previous years, this is thought to be due to the weather and rising cost of gas. Only one complaint had been received, this being from someone in Forest Lane.
780. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Planning Applications: 29/10-2/11; 5/11-9/11; 12/11-16/11; 19/11-23/11

SSC planning decisions – 29/10-2/11; 5/11-9/11; 12/11-16/11; w/e 27/11; 3/12-7/12; 19/11-23/11
SSC licensing committee 21/11/12

SS Connect update report and data month 5

Sarah Poxon – Feedback re Parish training

Forthcoming site allocations consultation 2013

SSC training – local plans – allocating sites for development

SSC training – overview of planning enforcement & update on Localism Act 2012

SSC Council 11/12/12

Staffordshire Highways – Ice busters scheme – letter from Mark Keeling

SS Local plan – Core strategy adoption

SSC Cabinet 18/12/12

SS Local Plan – site allocation document consultation 2013

My Place, My say meetings February 2013 – Perton 6/2/13; Kinver 14/2/13 7pm

Sara Green Community Council of Staffordshire – bulk oil buying

SSC Community focus for ice-busters

Buzz Winter 2012

Best Kept Village Competition 2013

Primo Proludic Play & Sport Areas

MHS Choose well poster – right place for treatment

Staffordshire Police Authority – Election of Police & Crime commissioner
Crime and Antisocial behaviour November 2012

Parish Council training – Localism Act & new standards regime

Invitation to localities members forum 28/1/13

Giving Parish & town councils a voice in localism
Monthly Crime data December 2012

Latest 2011 census data release

SS Playing pitch and sports facility strategy & village hall auditing survey


SSC Chalara Fraxinea (Ash Dieback) info leaflet


ITV’s Secret Dealers coming to Staffordshire

781. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Chairman had again requested an update in respect of super-fast broadband from SSC. The matter is now being dealt with by Paul Chatwin.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 20 February 2013 at 7:30pm       
Meeting Closed 9.05pm.
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